SESSION OF 2010

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2387

As Recommended by House Committee on
Transportation and Public Safety Budget

Brief*

HB 2387 would adjust the assessment of the
administrative services fee across the three agencies it
supports, rather than being solely charged to the State Fire
Marshal. K.S.A. 75-1514 requires that 20.0 percent of the
receipts received by the State Fire Marshal be remitted to the
State General Fund with a cap of $200,000 on such transfers.
The bill would assess the statutory fee to the pool of levy funds,
and would distribute the $200,000 across the three agencies by
the proportion of the levy each agency receives. Amounts
would be charged as follows: $128,000 from the State Fire
Marshal, $40,000 from the Emergency Medical Services Board,
and $32,000 from the University of Kansas Fire and Rescue
Training Institute.

Background
HB 2387 was introduced by the House Committee on
Appropriations and referred to the Transportation and Public

Safety Budget Committee.

At the hearing on the bill, proponents included a
representative from the State Fire Marshal’s Office.

Neutral testimony was provided by the Board of
Emergency Medical Services.

There were no opponents to the bill.

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.kslegislature.org



The fiscal note on the bill states that this would distribute
the $200,000 State General Fund administrative services fee as
follows: $128,000 from the State Fire Marshal, $40,000 from
the Emergency Medical Services Board, and $32,000 from the
University of Kansas Fire and Rescue Training Institute.
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